HENRY COUNTY COMMISSION
APRIL 10, 2018
10:30 A.M.

The Henry County Commission held its regular meeting on Tuesday, April 10, 2018, at 10:30 a.m.  The following members were in attendance:  Chairman David Money and Commissioners Benton Beasley, John Ralph Saunders, Jay Calhoun, Henry Grimsley and Gregory Reynolds.  

Chairman Money welcomed everyone in attendance.

Public Comment from Citizens
Renee Klein, a resident of County Road 67, requested the Commission to proclaim February 27, 2018, as World Spay Day.  Ms. Klein also addressed a problem she has with her neighbor’s dogs.  She stated the dogs bark 24/7, are allowed to run loose and have killed some of her animals.  She would appreciate the Commission’s help.  

Shelton Hill thanked Judge Money, Jay Calhoun and Chris Champion for paving Fisherman’s Cuttoff.  He stated it is very nice.  

Comment from other Elected Officials and Department Heads
Chairman Money recognized Chad Granberry, Sheriff Maddox and Ronnie Dollar.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation was given by Henry Grimsley. 

Chairman Money stated all Commissioners are present, we do have a quorum. 

Awards and Presentations
None.

Sheriff Maddox gave an overview of the search and recovery operation of the three fisherman and noted how well all of the different agencies worked together.  Lee Padgett stated there were 62 volunteers, 2 helicopters and 20 plus agencies that worked together.  Chairman Money stated it was amazing how all of the agencies went quietly about their duties.   

Consent Agenda
Chairman Money requested a motion to approve the Minutes of the March 13, 2018 regular Commission Meeting.  John Ralph Saunders moved to approve the Minutes as requested seconded by Benton Beasley.  Vote was unanimous.  

New Business 
Chairman Money requested action to change times for the May Administrative and Commission Meetings.  Benton Beasley moved to change May Administrative meeting to 8:00 and Commission meeting to 9:00 seconded by Gregory Reynolds.  Vote was unanimous. 
Chairman Money requested action on request from the City of Abbeville to provide funds for an additional dispatcher slot.  Chairman Money recommended offering to pay 1/3 of the salary for the remainder of the year, approximately $14,000.00, of which 1/3 would be $4,700.00.   He stated Sheriff Maddox has agreed to pay 1/3 out of his discretionary budget.  Jay Calhoun moved to offer the City of Abbeville $4,700.00 from the General Fund for a dispatcher slot seconded by Henry Grimsley.  Vote was unanimous.

Chairman Money requested action on request from the City of Headland to provide grading services and field work for Golden Field.  Chris Champion stated the grading work needs to be done at the end of the season, probably in June.  John Ralph Saunders moved to approve the work seconded by Jay Calhoun.  Vote was unanimous.  

Chairman Money requested action to proclaim April as Child Abuse Prevention Month.  
Gregory Reynolds moved to proclaim April as Child Abuse Prevention Month seconded by Henry Grimsley.  Vote was unanimous.

Scheduled Public Hearings
None.

Reports from Staff
Chairman Money – See attached report.

Chris Champion – See attached report.  Chris appreciates the thoughts and prayers in the loss of his Mother.  

County Attorney – Spence Danzey was absent.

Old Business
Chairman Money requested action on request from City of Headland tabled in the March meeting.  Chris Champion is still working with the City on this and recommends tabling request to the May meeting.  Benton Beasley moved to table request from the City of Headland to the May meeting seconded by John Ralph Saunders.  Vote was unanimous.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Money requested action on request from the Henry County Board of Education tabled in the March meeting.  Chris Champion stated this project is still in the preliminary state of planning and recommended request be removed from the agenda until engineering plans are complete.  John Ralph Saunders moved to remove this request from the agenda until plans are complete seconded by Henry Grimsley.  Vote was unanimous.  

Discussion items by Commissioners
Benton Beasley – Thank you to all who worked with the tragedy.  

John Ralph Saunders – Thanked all the guest for coming today and Sheriff, Ronnie and everyone involved with the tragedy.  

Jay Calhoun – Thanked Mike, Lee, Sheriff, Ronnie and all of the volunteers for their efforts.  He will look into the situation with the dogs.  

Henry Grimsley – Good to see everyone today.  Commended everyone on the jobs they do.  

Gregory Reynolds – Thanked Ronnie, Sheriff and everyone involved.    

On a motion by Gregory Reynolds seconded by Henry Grimsley and a unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m. 
